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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

Welcome to February. I do not know about you but I was wondering 
whether January would ever come to an end. This month, being a leap 
year, we have 29 days instead of 28. This means that those of you 
born on the 29th February have an official birthday. Here’s a maths 
question for you. My friend’s son who was born on 29th February will 
be technically 6 years old this year. Actually, how old is Oliver?  

 

Mrs Scammell, who has dedicated over 22 
years of service to our school, will be leaving us 
on Friday 16th February. We know that our 
children and staff team will miss her dearly. We 
also know that some of you who attended 
Hunters Hall as a pupil would have been cared 
for by Mrs Scammell at some point in time. 
Furthermore, Christmas will not be Christmas 
without seeing Mrs Scammell wearing one of 
her funny hats.  

 

Next week as we acknowledge and celebrate 
Children’s Mental Health Week, we ask our school community to 
consider the theme: “My Voice Matters” At Hunters Hall, we take our 
children’s opinions seriously. We also teach our children that our voice 
comes with a level of responsibility. This means that we should be 
careful with the words we choose to say and not intentionally use our 
words to cause harm.  

Next week, we shall also be marking Safer Internet Day on Tuesday 6th 
by considering this year’s theme: ‘Inspiring change? Making a 
difference, managing influence and navigating change online’ Please 
visit: https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-
2024 for more useful tools to help you support your children at home.  

 

On Friday 9th February we will be holding an “Express Yourself” day, 
where we invite the children to wear an outfit that sums them up!  

This could be a favourite outfit, colour, hobby, club, sport, character or 
traditional dress. Please do bear in mind that the children need to be 
comfortable and will still be participating in a normal school day.  And, 
please do not go to any expense!  

Why not create an avatar that expresses your personality using the 
Doppel Me app? https://www.doppelme.com/create/  

 
Michael Kaitell 
Headteacher 

Spring Term 

Wednesday 14th & Thursday 15th 
February 2024 – Parent/Carer 
Evening – individual appointment slots.  
Thursday 15th February – SEND Bike 
Club 
Friday 16th February – Last day of 
term 
Monday 19th to Friday 23rd February 
– Half term holidays 
Monday 26th February – First day 
back for children 8:30am 

Attendance Matters 

Congratulations to: 

3Z in KS2 with 97.32% and 2CR in KS1 with 
96.98%  

 
 

 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2024
https://saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2024
https://www.doppelme.com/create/


Two Talented Dancers Team Points 

 

TEAM POINTS 

 
Tigers  

 
Bears  

 
Wolves  

 
Sharks  

 
Komodo Dragon  

 

Gold Award Debit Card Recipients 

Each week we publish any recipients of the new Gold Award Debit Card.  

Gold Award Recipients 

Name Class 

Luka Leonaviciute 3R 

Alexandra Shodeyi 1L 

Aylin Margina 1L 

Marcus Burt 1L 

Aaliyah Ahmed 1L 

Devan Salciunas 1L 

Olivia Nnadi 1L 

Ellie Izu 1L 

Deliah Prainer 1H 

Michael Saliu 1H 

Brae Turner 1H 

  

  

  

  

  

  
 



School Uniform 

School uniform can be purchased from 3:00-4:00pm in the dining hall. The dates 
vary throughout the year.  

In a hope to reduce the cost of school uniform, from September, you will have the 
option to purchase iron-on badges for plain white polo shirts and plain red jumpers. 
Badges will cost £1.20 and should make uniform more affordable.  

Uniform can also be purchased online: 
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

Or Telephone: 01992 763679 / Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 

Parent Hub 

We would like all parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you up to date with what’s going on at 
school. You’ll receive messages, pictures, documents and newsletters, all in one 
handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose “Add a School” and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

 

 

 

To find 
out 
more, 
click the 

link below for a useful guide.  

https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-
translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app  

 

 

 

 

Reporting absence  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk
https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app
https://support.parenthub.co.uk/hc/en-us/articles/6172951020689-How-to-translate-messages-in-the-Parent-Hub-app
https://www.parenthub.co.uk/


Uniform Reminder & PE Days 2023-2024 

During the course of this academic year, we are phasing out some of our school uniform in an effort to make it 
more affordable for our parent body.  

Our school uniform provider now sells school badges for £1.20 so that you are able to purchase plain white polo 
shirts/ plain red jumpers/cardigans and iron on the badge. (Our current provider will continue to sell their stock of 
red and grey uniform items and staff has been informed that it is a gradual phase out)  

We have reduced the number of days that children require their school uniform by allowing them to wear their 
PE kit on two days of the week. (You will be notified if there is a special day such as school photographs so that 
you can ensure that children are dressed appropriately.)  

School Uniform 

White Polo Shirt (with logo/ iron-on badge)  

Red jumper/ Cardigan (with logo/ iron-on badge)  

Grey school trousers/ skirt/ shorts 

Summer Dress  

Plain black shoes/ trainers  

 

 

PE Kit 

Plain white t-shirt 

Red shorts  

Red/ Grey jogging bottoms 

Red fleece  

Black plimsolls 

 

 

PE Days 2023-2024 

 



Eating Breakfast 

Dear Parents/Carers 
Please see some resources at the following link to on the topic of breakfast - 
https://www.foodafactoflife.org.uk/whole-school/parental-engagement/#Breakfast 
 

 

Who’s Who?  Miss Caisey 

Why do you work at Hunters Hall?  
 
Because it’s quite simply the best school. I love the kids who come here and I want 
the best for them. I will always work as hard as I can to make sure that we are giving 
the very best to any child who comes to our school.  
 
What's your role?  
 
I’m the Assistant Head Teacher, Early Years and Key Stage 1 Lead. I also work with 
the new teachers in the first two years of their career. What I like most about my job 
is teaching and being with the children. I really like teaching children to read and 
write. 
 
Favourite things… 
 
I like spending time with friends and laughing! I like eating and trying new foods. I love reading and going to the 
theatre. I like exploring London and visiting museums. I also really enjoy going away for the weekend, 
particularly to the seaside. I will always swim in the sea, even if it is freezing!  
 
Own School Memories 
 
I quite liked school. I know I had to work really hard to keep up. I often used to say “I can’t do it!” when I was 
taught something new. Mad! It took me a long time to learn to keep trying and to persevere. My favourite 
subjects at school were Drama and Art.  
 
Hopes & Dreams 
 
I would like one day to write a children’s book, to run, even if it’s very slowly, around the park without stopping, 
and to learn to play a musical instrument.  
 
How long have you been at Hunters Hall? 
 
A very long time! I think I have worked here for 32 years. I didn’t mean to stay that long but the school got ‘under 
my skin’ and now I couldn’t imagine wanting to work anywhere else. This is the school I care about. 
 
Achievements to date (in order) 
 
That’s a hard one to answer. I think I get up hoping to be the best that I can be…. and, If I don’t manage that, to 
try again tomorrow! 
 

https://www.foodafactoflife.org.uk/whole-school/parental-engagement/#Breakfast


Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 
 

Reading for Pleasure Matters at Hunters Hall 
 

We are currently thinking about stories set in different countries. Come and see our Reading 
Around the World display. Here are our next three stories set in three different countries. Ms 
Caisey would particularly like to hear from a parent/carer or pupil who has a favourite 
children’s book set in Romania, Lithuania, Albania or Bulgaria. The text does not have to be 
in English.  
 

 

Reading interest: 4-8 
 
‘Anansi and the Magic Yams’ by Joanna Troughton is a 
story about Anansi the spider. Anansi stories are 
popular in Caribbean countries and West Africa. This 
Anansi story comes from Ghana. Anansi finds that 
good manners and being trustworthy are more 
important than greed and trickery. 

 

 

Reading interest: 8-12 
 
‘The Secret Wild’ by Alex Evelyn begins in the 
rainforest of Brazil and then in London, England. It’s a 
page turner of a book for anyone who likes nature, 
mysteries or sci-fi. Who wouldn’t want to read a book 
that describes lily pads on the River Thames and 
monkey vines growing on the London Eye? 

 

 

Reading interest: 10-adult  
 
The author of ‘The Otherwhere Emporium’, Ross 
Mackenzie is a Blue Peter book award winner. The 
story begins in Scotland. The emporium is an 
enchanted shop, suddenly under the control of a 
menacing figure in a top hat. Who is Vindictus Sharpe? 
Where is the emporium’s rightful owner? This is a book 
full of suspense. You will not be able to put it down! 

 

 
 



Friendly February  

 
Diversity Calendar 

 



Rocksteady Assemblies 

 

Parent/ Carer Maths Workshop 
Ms Caisey led two successful Maths workshops about subitising this 
week. Subitising is a term that was coined by the theorist Piaget and 
defined the ability to instantaneously recognise the number of 
objects in a small group without the need to count them. 
 

 
 

Without counting, how many 

dots are on each card?  

  



Please Check 

Up-to-date advice on the detection and treatment of head lice and their eggs can be 
obtained from the NHS website: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/ 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


Saturday Afternoon Pictures CYPD-Hub 

 
 

CYPD Disability Hub 

  



Premier Holiday Camps 

  

Warmer Clothing Reminder Toy Donations 

 
 



Mental Health Support Team 

 



Breakfast Club Donations Wanted 

  

DHP Scheme Household Support Fund 

  



RockSteady 

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents  

 

Call 0330 113 0330  

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents

